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As you may know Peter has been off sick since the beginning of May and is 
currently awaiting a hospital appointment. There is no news as to when he 
will return to work. 
 

In the meantime, Presbytery has appointed Morag Crawford - Deacon at 
Rosyth, as our Interim Moderator. In Peter's continuing absence Morag is the 
person to speak to regarding weddings, baptism, funeral, pastoral matters, 
etc., in fact anything you may have had occasion to contact Peter about.  
 
John Gordon has resigned as Session Clerk and Catherine Duncan and Bill 
Henderson have taken over the role until a replacement is appointed. 
 

There has been little progress with discussions with neighbouring churches on 
Presbytery's plans to reduce the number of buildings and the number of 
ministries. Discussions started, then they were put on hold for a year, 
discussions should restart again soon. 
 

Sunday morning services are still taking place at St. Fillan's led by a variety 
of people. All are welcome but as numbers are limited booking in advance is 
recommended. From 19th July with the relaxing of the Covid-19 restrictions it 
is assumed that the numbers allowed to attend church will be increased. 
 

We can now sing in church – but wearing masks – it presents a challenge! 
 

No one knows how long these restrictions will continue. 
 

Services are available online and in 'paper' format – contact Catherine 
Duncan to be put on her email news list. 
 

This year’s pilgrimage to Inchcolm has been cancelled. 
 

Please visit the website for more information and news. 
https://www.stfillanschurch.org.uk/ 

 


